Solanc Coalition
for Better Health

June 20, 2016

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Director

Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services
1501 Capito!l Avenue

P.O. Box 997413, M5 4400
Sacramento, CA 958985-7413

Dear Ms, Brooks:

It is my pleasure to write a letter to discuss the Solano Coalition for Better Health’s support of Salano
County Health & Social Services in the Whole Person Care Pilot being submitted to DHCS.

The Coalition is a consortium of local hospitals and health care providers, Solano County Health &
Social Services, and the local education sector. The role of the Coalition is to facilitate efforts where all
of our members work together in improving the health of our community. The Coalition is a 25-year-
old organization, and the County was a founding member.

Solano County Health & Social Services has proven to be a highly collaborative and forward thinking
member of the Coalition. Because of this, | am very confident that if awarded the Whole Person Care
Grant Solano County will work closely with the other members of the Coalition to insure all of the
resources available in our community will be employed to insure the pilot's success.

I fully support the efforts of the Solano County Health & Sacial Services department as they seel:
external funding to support a Whole Person Care pilot designed to improve care and heaith care
vutcomes, and improve supporis for the most vulnerable people in our community.

Sincerely

LTy

T O

Toanie Erickson
Executive Director, Solano Coalition for Better Heaith




June 23, 2016

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Director, Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services

1501 Capitol Avenue

P.0. Box 997413, MS 4400

Sacramento, CA 95899-7413

Dear M3 o :{w\d

It is my pleasure write a letter to discuss Partnership HealthPlan of California’s participation in
the Whole Person Care Pilot being submitted to DHCS by Solano County Health and Social
Services.

PHC is a member of the Solano Cealition for Better Health and very familiar with the
Transitional Care Program. We look forward to being an active partner in the county’s expansion
of this program to outreach to high risk individuals known to have generated extremely high
medical bills due Lo high risk medical conditions, lack of regular primary care. co-morbid
behavioral conditions, and frequently, homelessness. We have been participating in planning
meetings in preparation for this application and are prepared to share the data needed to find this
population and evaluate the outcomes of the proposed interventions.

In conclusion, I fully support the efforts of the Solano County IHealth & Social Services
department as they seek external funding to support a Whole Person Care pilot designed (o
improve health care outcomes, care and supports for the most vulnerable people in the county.
Partnership HealthPlan is looking forward to partnering and participating in this exciting and
innovative model.

Sin?‘ﬁ?l}’,, \
71',) [%U“M .

Liz Gibboney
Chief Executive Officer
Partnership HealthPlan of California

4605 Business Centor Ditve, Fairficld, CA 84534
{FO7) 863-4100 = fux (TO7} Bo3-4117




Ted Selby, Executive Director
9201 Courage Drive, MS 9-100
Tairficld, CA 94533

June 20, 2016

Saral Brooks

Deputy Director

Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services
1501 Capitol Avenue

P.O. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramento, CA 95899-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks:

This letter has been prepared to discuss Family Health Services’ (FHS) participation in the
Whole Person Care Pilot being submitted to the California Department of Healthcare Services
(DHCS) by Solano County Health and Social Services.

The FHS clinic system in Solano County is a strong advocate for enhancement in the areas of
data sharing, collaboration, and clinical care conferencing. As the FHS Executive Director, |
have a seat on the Solano Coalition for Better Health (SCBH), wherein representatives from all
the hospitals and clinic systems in the county meet and discuss strategies to improve service for
Solano County residents. We, FHS, are also working together with members of the healthcare
community and the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) to address the unmet
healthcare needs of homeless individuals in our community. The Healthcare for the Homeless
Advisory Council provides input and counsel to the Community Healthcare Council, our clinic
system’s governing co-applicant board. [ believe these endeavors provide good examples of the
position FHS has taken with regard to whole person care. We would further be happy to expand
our multi-disciplinary teams to include additional outside partners, given the opportunity.

To reiterate, | am completely supportive of the efforts of the Solano County Health & Social
Services Department as they seek external funding to support a Whole Person Care pilot
designed to improve health care outcomes, care, and support for the most vulnerable in Solano
County. Family Health Services is looking forward to participating in this exciting and
innovative model.

Sincgrely,
#élé@??‘
Ted Selby, Extcutive’Director

Family Health Services

2301 Courage Drive, MS 8-100, Fairlield, CA 84533-GB04, s 707 784 2010, s 707 784 1494
AN

Mediral Servive Division ;’( FHedihimd Soviad Serviees Deparmaent



&% KAISER PERMANENTE.

KAISER LETTER OF SUPPORT

Hine 29,3016

Saral Brooks

Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services
15305 Capitol Avenue

P.O. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sucramenta, CA 95899-7413

Re: WPCP Letter of Support
Dear Ms. Brooks:

On behall of Kaiser Permanente. we are writing o allirm our support of the Whole Person Care Pilot
(WPCP) program being proposed by the Solano County Department of Health and Sociad Services 1o the
Calitornia Department of Health Care Services. We understand that the WPCP will support development of the
infrastructure needed 1o ereate o new model ol efTicient, integrated care for vulnerable Medi-Cal beneliciaries
who are high users of multiple systems and have poor health outcomes. designed to support them in stabilizing
their hiealth and achieving their optimal well-being.

As a provider. we are responsible for approximately 24,067 Solano County Medi-Cal beneliciaries. The WPCDP
will be an important county-wide collaborative that includes a broad array of county avencies. hosmitals and
community health providers that will significantly impact our most vulnerable Medi-Cal beneliciaries, Solano
County’s WPCP program goals aligns with objectives of Kaiser Permanente 1o improve the healh outcomes of
OUF COmmunity,

Over the years. we have partnered with numerous organizations in Solano County that support and seck
collaboration across care providers o proactively addeess social determinants of health and the non-medical.
behavioral issues of patients of high need. Fostering interventions that address the underlving causes of patients
with high need improves the overall health of populations and the community. Our support of the W PCP
initative leverages these efforts and reinforees our commitment 1o improving health outcomes.

[Fwe can provide you with additional materials or respond 1o further questions. please ket us know.

Sincerely. f"
__;;,;f_*._.\ s -

Sarita A, :'\_flnlmnt_\'. i\fl D. MPEHL MBA _ ._[nsc;ah Mark g, fo ,,,,W
Regional Exceutive Director. MediCal Strategy and Operations — Senior Vice-President/Arca Manager
Kaiser Permanente Regional Offices - Northern California Kaiser Permanente - Napa-Solano Aret



Solano County Health & Social Services Department

Eligibility Services
Employment Services
Chitdren's Services

Mential Health Services
Pubic Healih Services
Substance Abuse Services

Older & Disabled Adult Services Administralive Servives
Gerald Huber, Director

Halsey Simmons, Behavioral iHealth Director Mental Health Administration

275 Beck Avenue, M5 5-250 Phone (707) 784-8320

Bairlield, CA 94533-0677 FAX (707} 421-6619

June 20, 2016

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Director

Health Care Delivery Systems
Depariment of Health Care Services
1501 Capitol Avenue

P.O. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramento, CA 95899-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks:

On behalf of the Behavioral Health Division of Solano County Health and Social Services, it is my
pleasure to write a letter of participation in the Whole Person Care Pilot being submitted to DHCS by
Solano County Health and Social Services.

As a constituent Division with a budget of approximately $72,000,000, we operate both the Substance
Use Disorder and Mental Health Programs under contract with the State Department of Health Care
Services.

We have a history of strong interest in care coordination, bi-directional integrated care, and excellent
collaboration with other agencies and our own sister Divisions. Both our primary care and specialty
psychiatry clinics feature behavioral medicine/integrated primary care; and our Divisions (Heaith
Services and Behavioral Heaith) recently completed a year-long Integrated Care Learning Collaborative
with California Institute of Behavioral Health Services.

As a mid-size county, we have excellent working relationships with our sister Divisions and feature a
number of collaborative projects that benefit from our close colocation, common management structure,
and identity as a Super-Agency.

Behavioral Health is very pleased and excited to be one of the lead partners in this project and believe
that the pitot will enable our community to take a further step in the direction of the Triple Aim and value-
based care.

Behavioral Health is fully committed to prioritizing service access to clients identified in the pilot for
psychiatric and substance abuse services, and in addition to covering its responsibilities under Medi-cal,
will be offering in-kind resources to this project such as a SUD engagement specialist, quality assurance
support and strong leadership to ensure this project achieves its commendable aims.



Currently, the Behavioral Health Division is undertaking a cuitural transformation program that will lasft 5
years with Professor Sergio Aguilar at the University of California at Davis, Center for Health Disparities.

We believe that with the opportunities that 0.D.S. presents, our history of active work towar_d red ucing‘
silo's, creation of an HIE (in progress), integrating care (SUD and MH both), we are well poised to assist
the Department as the Lead Agency in this pilot.

In conclusion, | fully support the efforts of the Solano County Health & Social Services Department as it
seeks external funding to support a Whole Person Care pilot designed to improve health care outcomes,
care and supports for the most vuinerable people in the county. Our Division is already partnering and
participating in the research and planning for this exciting and innovative model and looks forward to the
opportunity to continue to do so.

Sincerely,

Ha[s\éyWSilﬁmons, MET-—>
H&SS Deputy Director, Behavioral Health

-~
o
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June 28, 2016

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Director

Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services
1501 Capitol Avenue

P.0O. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramento, CA 25899-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks:

It is my pleasure to add NorthBay Healthcare’s support of the Whole Person Care Pilot being
submitted 1o DHCS by Solano County Health and Social Services.

NorthBay Healthcare is an independent, community-based, nonprofit, two-hospital system serving
Solano County with acute hospital care services for residents and non-residents of the county. The
132-bed NorthBay Medical Center in Fairfield includes a Level 2 trauma center. NorthBay
VacaValley Hospital in Vacaville is a community hospital with a 50-bed capacity.

NorthBay Medical Center is uniquely positioned as the only acute-care hospital in the central
county. Compassionate care is extended to all, regardless of their ability to pay, distinguishing
NorthBay from other providers in a county without a taxpayer-supported hospital.

NorthBay Healthcare has a long history of partnering with Solano County’s Health and Social
Services (SCHSS) department to provide key health services. We are a founding and current
partner with the county’s Transitional Care Program (TCP), providing respite housing for the
homeless recently discharged from our hospital. The program required years of collaboration with
the SCHSS before the program came 1o fruition four years ago.

Currently there are two TCP houses in the county that provide shori-term residential services for
many who otherwise would be discharged to the streets. This successful program is an excellent
example of how hospital systems and counties can work together to serve those in need of help with
shelter, food, case management, mental health and substance abuse services and support.

Additionally, NorthBay Healthcare continues to participate in the Solano County Mental Health
sponsored monthly Psychiatric Emergency Services (PES) meetings. Other participants inclhuade
other hospitals and prison system participants along with local law enforecement. These meetings
provide a platform for sharing information that facilitates care process and program improvernent,

With mental health problems growing and contribuling io issues involving law enforcement, crisis

Compassionate Care,
Advanced Medicine,
Close to Mome,

TI00 8, Gale Wilson Blud,
Frirfiehd, CA

£ (707 5463000

533-3557




Sarah Brooks
June 28, 2016
Page 2

psychiairic care services and very often hospitalization, the PES meetings are invaluable. PES
participants discuss challenges and opportunities for program and process improvement.

NorthBay Healthcare’s senior management also participates in Solano Coalition for Better Health’s
meetings focusing on the adequacy of Primary Care Physicians and Behavioral Health service
access for our community patients. Key comniunity stakeholders also attend these meetings
addressing service gaps and possible solutions.

The Whole Person Care Stakeholder (WPCS) program proposal as presented by Solano County
Health and Social Services could provide some residential and outpatient case management
coordination of care services and support for a very challenging population. In our emergency
rooms and hospitals, we encounier many patients who would benefit from this WPCS program.

Many patients, who for various reasons (i.e., sex offenders, substance abusers, handicapped), are
not able to access health care services and may become homeless. Not only will this program
provide some respite living arrangements for some of these patients, but also provide for follow-up
case management interventions to assist these patients with accessing much needed community
resources to potentially prevent further issues.

It should be a “win-win-win™ for NorthBay Healthcare, the county and these patients! NorthBay
Healtheare and the county will win by meeting the needs of our patients with outpatient
coordination of care services, suppori and housing assistance, and ultimately, by providing much-
needed environmental stability and support. The winning outcome of this pilot will be an increase
in preventive and primary care visits and a reduction in costly, unnecessary hospital emergency
room visits and hospital admissions.

NorthBay Healthcare has emergency room case managers, outpatient complex case managers and
hospital social workers who could assist with identifying appropriate patients [or the Whole Person
Stakeholder program. We are eager to work with the county and identify WPCS program contacts
to assist these patients in accessing resources to improve their quality of life, We can also share
appropriate data relative to patient identification and outcomes.

In conclusion, 1 fully support the efforts of the Solano County Health & Social Services department
as they seek funding to support a Whole Person Care pilot designed to improve health care
outcomes, care and supports for the most vulnerable people in the county.

NorthBay Healthcare is looking forward 1o parinering and participating in this exciting and
innovative model.

Sincerely,

%

B. Koﬁard Jones
President, Hospital Division
NorthBay Healthcare Group




CITY OF FAIRFIELD

Community Development Cepartment

Fairfield Housing Authority
823-B Jefferson St., Fairfield, CA 94533
Phone: 707 428-7392 Fax: 707 425-0512

June 22, 2016

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Direclor

Health Care Delivery Systems
Depaitment of Health Care Services
1501 Capitol Avenue

P.O. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramento, CA 95899-7413

Dear Ms. Broaks:

The City of Fairfield Housing Authority is committed to supporting Selano County Health and
Social Services in the Whole Person Care Pilot being submitted to DHCS.

Solano County Health and Social Services have had a long standing relationship with the City of
Fairfield Housing Authority. In the recent past we have collaborated on a variety of grant
submissions, pernanent supportive housing projects. Our agencies assist the same vulnerable
populations and moving forward we will continue to partner to establish a coordinated entry
system.

In conclusion, I fully support the efTorts of the Solano County Health & Social Services
department as they seelk external funding to support a Whole Person Care pilol designed to
improve health care outcomes, care and supports for the most vulnerable people in the county.

Sincerely,

WLLeoly Fells m“z%n

Nicole Holloway

Housing Division Manager

City of Fairfield | Community Development
Housing Authority

Ol 707.428.7291
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June 27, 2016

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Director

Health Care Delivery Systems
Depariment of Health Care Services
1501 Capitol Avenue

P.O. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramento, CA 95899-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks:

I am writing te express HomeBase’s support of Solano County Health and Social Services” (SCHSS) Whole
Person Care Pilot program application.

As a technical assistance provider in Solano County, HomeBase has worked with the County and local
providers for many years in their efforts to end homelessness and provide coordinated services, The Whole
Person Care pilot presents a tremendous opportunity to develop coordinated care for the highest-need
individuals, a population that is currently underserved in the County. Developing this missing piece of the
system of care would help Solano in all its efforts to address and end homelessness, including the
development of a coordinated entry system.

We fully support the Solano County Health and Social Services department’s efforts in seeking exiernal
funding through the Whole Person Care Pilot program in order {o tmprove health care outcomes, services,

and support for Solano County’s most vulnerable individuals.

Sincerely,

/h/]Ma- = U prarzf

Martha Fleetwood
Executive Director, FlomeBase

Legal and Technical Assistance & Fnin



June 27, 2016

~ Sarah Brooks
Deputy Director
Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services
1501 Capitol Avenue
P.O. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramenio, CA 93899-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks:

Housing First Solano (HFS), the Vallejo-Solano County Continuum of Care, supports Solano County Health and
Social Services (SCHSS) in the Whole Person Care Pilot being submitted to DHCS,

HFS is dedicated fo creating and maintaining a system of care to end homelessness in Solano County. Increased
integration between health, behavioral health, and homeless services, particularly among the hardest to serve, is
vital to this effort. According to Solano County’s 2015 Point-In-Time Count, thirty-two percent (32%) of people
experiencing homelessness reported that they have psychiairic or mental health conditions, but only thirteen
percent (13%) reported using mental health services. Forty-six percent (46%) reported drug and alcohol abuse,
while only nine percent (9%) reported utilizing drug and alcohol counseling services. Facilitating these
connections and creating new resources for those who need additional help are critical steps in helping frequent
systems users obtain and maintain housing and improve their health outcomes.

SCHSS is an active member of HFS and is well-positioned to lead the Whole Person Care effort in Solano County,
They work closely with other providers throughout the County and have been active in HF'S’s efforts to improve
coordination with bealthcare, create plans for jail and prison discharge, and increase use of data for system
performance measurement and coordination.

. In conclusion, IFS supports the efforts of SCHSS in their application for the Whole Person Care pilot designed
to improve health care outcomes, care and supports for the most vulnerable people in the county.

Sincerely,

Jf/m&a@CéMefw

Tranine Chisom

Chair, Housing First Solano
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June 23, 2016

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Director, Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services

1501 Capitol Avenue

P.C. Box 997413, MS4400

Sacramento, CA 95895-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks:

I am writing to express La Clinica de La Raza’s support for Solano County Health and Social
Services in its application for a Whole Person Care Pilot.

La Clinica has operated in Solano County for over ten years and we see the need for
interventions that effectively address not only medical needs but the various social
determinants of health. We have collaborated with the applicant for aver ten years and are
enthusiastic about the potential for this pilot to serve the County’s most needy members more
effectively while helping bend the health care spending curve. | believe the model as planned
can help achieve Triple Aim outcomes of reduced cost per capita; improved population health;
and improved patient experience.

If the project is funded, La Clinica will support it to the best of its ability. We are committed to
partnering in ways that are mutually supportive of our patients, including but not limited to:
participating on the Steering Committee; providing primary care, integrated behavioral health
and other supportive services to identified patients; working with other agencies to coordinate
care and services; and helping support a robust program evaluation.

t am pleased to support this proposal and hope you will consider it favarably.

Sincerely,

Jane Garcla, MPH
Chief Executive Officer

La Clinice de La Raza Fruoilvale Village 510
La Clinica de La Roza Bental 510.535-4700 = Casn del Sol 510.535.6200 « L2 Clinica de La Raza WIC Program s:0-335.4110
LCDLR Community Health Education 510-535-2130 » La Clinica Dental at Children’s Hospital Oakiand 510-428-3316 » La Clinica Pitishurg Madical v25.431.2100
Lz Cliniea Pitdshurg Benial 025-431-1250 « Ea Clindea Oaldey 923-776-8200 « La Clinica Monument 925-363-2000 » La €linica Vallalo 7075563100
La Clinica Valiejo Dental 707.558-2008 = La Clinlea Valojo Grent Beginnings 707.645-2316 « La Clinfca North Vallgjo 7070411500
School-Based Health Centerst Hawthorne Elementary School 510-335.6440 « Hovenscourt Middle School 510-53%.1541 « Roosevelt Middie School 510. 5357807
Fremont High School s10.434.2001 « Gakland Tech High Schont 210-450-5321 = San Lorenzo High Schosl 5183173167
Fuente Wellness Center 5104814554 « Youth Heart Health Center 16-175-1568
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CAP Solano JPA
Special Projects: City
Manager’s Office,
City of Fairfield

Attn: Dawn La Bar
1000 Webster Street
Fairfield, CA 94533

707.428.7749
707.428.7758
capsolanojpa.org

IPA Board of Directors

Dawn La Bar, Chair

City of Fairfield

Emily Cantu, Vice-Chair
City of Vacaville

Anne Putney, Secretary
City of Valigjo

Matt Hart

City of Benicia
Tim Chapa
City of Rio Vista

Kat Lawton
City of Suistin

Darniel Del Monte
Solano County

COMMUNITY ACTION PARTNERSHIP SOLANO
JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

June 27, 2016

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Director

Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services
1501 Capitol Avenue

P.O. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramento, CA 95809.7413

Dear Ms, Brooks:

On behalf of the Community Action Partnership (CAP) of Solano, Joint Powers
Autherity (JPA), I write this letter in support of Solano County Health and Social
Services® application for the Whole Person Care Pilots Program.

CAP Solano JPA is the community action agency for Solano County responsible
for the oversight of Community Service Block Grant funding and coordinating
with social service agencies to address the causes of poverty and homelessness.
CAP Solano has had the pleasure of working with Solano County Health & Social
Services to identify gaps in social services and how best to collaborate with
existing agencies and serve our most vulnerable population.

Solano County Health & Social Services has been a great partner with CAP
Solano. We share a common goal of providing housing, healthcare, emplayment
services, education, and mental health services to those needing these critical
services in the most efficient and effective manner.

[t is for these reasons, and more, that we fully support the efforts of the Solano
County Health & Social Services Department as they seek funding to support 2
Whole Person Care Pilot designed to improve health care outcomes, care, and
support for the most vulnerable people in Solano County.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you should have any questions,

Sincerely,

Chair/Executive Director



. Supporting People, Supporting Community
Bay Area Community Services

june 29th, 2016

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Director, Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services

1501 Capitol Avenue

P.O. Box 997413, M5 4400

Sacramento, CA 95899-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks:

Bay Area Community Services has a long history of focused wark with the severely mentally ill consumer and co-
occurring populations in the Bay Area. We are very excited to be able to lend our support to this exciting
project,

Among the projects we operate are supported housing arrangements offering a range of mental health and
substance abuse services to individuals within a 7-story building in downtown Oakland, Ca. We have found the
model of supported housing to be especially powerful as a core element of recovery, and consistent with the
HUD's Housing First model. We also offer Crisis Stahilization, Peer Respite and Crisis Aftercare services within
Salano County and provide critical services ta its seriously mentally il and co-occurring population.

We are in the process of renovating 7 2-bedroom units for Solano County in Fairfield at 345 Travis Boulevard,
using unspent CalHFA MHSA Housing funds provided by the County, and can commit to providing up to 10 beds
for the purposes of this project under this agreement. With our on-site peer respite program, and support by
the County to provide on-site housing support, we are in an excellent position to help Solano and its partner
applicant, Solano Coalition for Better Health, rapidly house enrollees in their Pilot TCP+ program while they are
stabilized, and assist in locating mare permanent housing. Using a Harm-Reduction model, we do not stipulate
full sobriety or recovery from drug and alcohol abuse except when it would threaten the overall operation of the
supported housing; this program philosophy is also refiected in our other services and allows us to ensure
individuals stay housed as a precondition of their recovery, not recovered as a precondition of their housing.
This model is extremely successful with the complex medical-behavioral needs of the individuals that will benefit
from this program.

We understand the County will be exploring additional housing stock and supports as the needs of its target
population are better understood and look forward to helping in any way we can.

| fully support the efforts of the Solano County Health & Social Services department as they seek external
funding to support a Whole Person Care pilot designed to improve care and health care outcomes, and improve

supports for the most vulnerable people in our community.

Since{ely,

JamietAlmanza, MBA
Executive Director

62¢ Oakland Avenue Oakland, CA 84611 p: 510.613.0330 :510.569.458%
bayareacs.org



Mission .

éf IT'S MISSION

AN Changing Lives in Solano County . .. For a Brighter Tomorrow

P.O. Box 8 Fairfield, CA 94533 Phone (707) 422-1011 Fax (707) 422-1146 Ron G. Marlette, Executive Director

June 20, 20186

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Director

Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services
1501 Capitol Avenue

.0, Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramento, CA 95899-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks:

When asked if we would write a letter in support of Solano County Health and Social Services, it was
not difficult to decide to do so. In fact, it's my pleasure to specifically highlight their past and present
partnership with us as being a model for public/private partnerships, and one that continues to grow.
This grant is an example of that next step of growth as we discuss Mission Solano’s participation in the
Whole Person Care Pilot being submitted to DHCS by Soiano County Health and Social Services.

Mission Sofano has always believed in delivering holistic services in a persen-centered environment.
This environment focuses on the whole person; thereby, ensuring the success in breaking the cycle of
poverty, homelessness, addiction, or any compulsive behaviors that brought them to us and caused a
destructive lifestyle.

Mission Solano resonates with the goals of Solano County Health and Social Services, as we
understand that the overarching goal of the Whole Person Care Pilots is “the coordination of health,
behavioral health, and social services, in a patient-centered manner with the goals of improved
beneficiary health, and wellbeing through more efficient and effective use of resources”.

Wea see that through the collaborative leadership and systematic coardination among public/private
partnerships, Whole Person Care Pilot, Solano County Health and Social Services, and nonprofits like
Mission Solano can and will identify target populations, share data between systems, coordinate care
real fime, and evaluate individual and population progress — all with the goal of providing
comprehensive coordinated care for the beneficiary resulting in better heaith cutcomes.

In conclusion, | fully support the efforts of Solano County Health & Social Services as they seek
external funding to support a Whole Person Care Pilot designed to improve health care outcomes, care
and support for the most vuinerable people in the county. Mission Solano is looking forward to
partneiitn and participating in this exciting and innovative model.

Sincerely,

Roh Marlette

Executive [Efrector
. . 4

MISSIO[‘]{SOHHO

WWW.Imissionsclano.org
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June 22, 2016

Sarah Brooks, Deputy Director
Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services
1501 Capitol Avenue

P.0. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramento, CA 95899-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks;

Solano County Public Health is committed to participating in the Whole Person Care Pilot
being submitted to DHCS by Solano County Health and Social Services.

We have been actively working with our colleagues in Health and Social Services on design of
the proposed pilot and development of the proposal. Sclano Public Health oversees and
manages a number of the services that we will help clients of the Pilot to receive. In addition,
we expect to play a major role in data sharing and evaluation of the Pilot.

Solano County Public Health fully supporis the efforts of Solano County Department of Health

& Social Services as it seeks external funding to support a Whole Person Care Pilot designed

to improve healthcare outcomes, care and supports for the most vulnerable people in our

county. Solano County Public Health is locking forward to partnering and participating in this
xciting and innovative model.

Sincerely,

MT QMEj .......

Bela T. Matyas, MD, MPH
Health Officer/Director of Public Health
Solano County, California

HE5 Beek Averop, PO Py 4000, 38 A5-240, Yairhiodd, O/
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City of

VALLEJO

Housing and Community Developmant Division - 200 Georgia Street - Vallejo + A - 5asgo - 707.645.4507
FAX 707.648-5249

California

L

June 28, 2016

Sarah Brooks, Depuly Director

Health Care Delivery Systems, Department of Health Care Services (DHCS)
1501 Capitol Avenue

P. Q. Box 897413, MS 4400

Sacrameanto, CA 95889-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks:

it is my pleasure to write & letter to discuss the Vallejo Housing Authority’s (VHA) support of
Salano County Health and Social Services (SCHSS) in the Whole Person Care Pilot being
submitted o DHCS.

The VHA pariners with SCHSS in a variety of ways, most recently as a referring agency to the
City of Vallejo's Temporary Tenani-Based Rental Assistance Program for persons who are
homeless ar at imminent risk of homelessness. Two other prior collaborations include the
establishment of an emergency winter (“warming”) shelter {or the homeless in Vallejo, and the
development and implementation of a comprehensive program for the use of $588,000 in City of
Vallejo Participating Budgeting (PB} funds for the City's "Help the Homeless” Project.

In conclusion, | fully support the efforts of ihe Solano County Health and Social Services
Department as its seeks external funding to support a Whole Person Care Pilot designed to
improve health care outcomes, care, and supports for the most vulnerable people In the County
of Solano.

i you have any questions, please contact me at (707) 648-4408, or
Anne.Putney @cityofvalieio.net.

Sincerely,

}55&/!» = rea
" [

ANNE PUTNEY
Housing and Community Development Manager, City of Vallejo

JAHOUSING\Shared\Anne\G6 28 2016 county of solano suppord latier.doc



Solano County Health & Social Services Department

Mental Health Services Eligitility Services
Public Health Services Employment Services
Substarice Abuse Services Children's Services

Older & Disabled Aduit Services Administrative Services
Gerald Huber, Director

Substance Abuse Services

2101 Courage Drive, M5 10-100
Fairfield, CA 94533-6804
MAIN OFFICE (707) 784-2220
FAX (707) 425-4038

June 30, 2016

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Director

Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services
1501 Capitol Avenue

P.O. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramento, CA 85899-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks:

It is my pleasure to write a letter to commit Substance Abuse Services (SCSAS) of Solano County to participation in the
Whole Person Care Pilot being submitted to DHCS by Solano County Health and Social Services.

SCSAS provides services to Medi-Cal eligible individuals seeking to recover from substance abuse through services funded
by SAPT-BG federal funds and Drug Medi-Cal, under contraci with the State. We have worked as an integral service provider
under the general Health and Social Service Umbrella with most of our fellow Divisions and other County Depariments,
inchiding Mental Health, Physical Health, Child Welfare, the Courts, and others. We are very excited that the Department is
working with the Coalition to apply for funds to provide a comprehensive Whole Person Care pilot, and have experience
providing integrated substance abuse services in the recent past. We are pleased to see that this proposed pilot shares
important features with a very successful program that Substance Abuse Services oversaw assisting re-entering criminal
Jjustice involved women in recovery, funded through a Second Chance Adult Demonstration Grant from the Federal

Department of Justice.

As a sister Division, we will not only provide the substance use treatment services we would normally, but we will provide
prioritized *fast track’ access to services for the participants in this program. Additionally, we will be providing some in-kind
staff participation to ensure that there is a close tie-in of the Pilot’s staff to our SUD system of care and assist the Pilot in a
variety of ways, including consultation, training, outreach, navigation of the Courts, and other areas in which our staff have
relevant expertise. Data sharing will be handled by a 42 CFR Part 2 compliant release of information or with de-identified
data that supports the goals of the Pilot.

In conclusion, [ fully support the efforts of the Solano County Health & Social Services department as they seek external
funding to support a Whole Person Care pilot designed to improve health care outcomes, care and supports for the most
vulnerable people in the county. SCSAS is looking forward to partnering and participating in this exciting and innovative
model.

Respec&ZML/—\

Andrew M. Williamson, MFT
Substance Abuse Administrator



SOLANO COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE

Thomas A. Ferrara, Sheriff-Coroner

530 Union Avenue, Ste. 100, Fairfield, CA 94533
(707) 784-7000

June 30, 2016

Sarah Brooks, Deputy Director
Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services
P.0. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramento, CA 95899-7413

Dear Ms. Brooks:

It is my pleasure to write a letter to discuss the Solano County Sheriff's Office support of Solano County
Health and Social Services in the Whole Person Care pilot being submitted to DHCS.

The Sheriffs Office has a long history of working collaboratively with Health and Social Services on behalf
of transitioning individuals with medical, mental health and substance use disorders to the community.
We have an embedded H&SS Mental Health Provider within the iail to assist in the transition of
individuals from jail to community. Jail healthcare providers and H&SS cooperatively care for individuals
enrolled in H&SS chronic care clinics. In 2015, the Sheriffs Office and Health and Social Services
partnered to develop and win a grant focused on a county-wide approach to recidivism reduction for
mentally ill offenders. This grant has allowed for the development and leverage of resources from various
county departments in support of reducing incarceration and jail time for the mentally ill.

The Sheriff's Office staff serves with H&SS on multiple committees and projects that assist each agency in
the identification of needs within our communities. Currently, the Sheriff's Office participates in Solano
County Local Public Health System Assessment and serves on the H&SS Criminal Justice Workgroup,
which is focused on the Affordable Care Act at this time. Additionally, we participate in the Psychiatric
Emergency Services Committee. The PES reviews systemic service needs for our mental health
population. Community law enforcement agencies and community providers meet monthly to review the
issues, and individual consumers are discussed post-meeting to identify specific areas of improvement.

In conclusion, I fully support the efforts of Solano County Health & Social Services department as they
seek external funding to support a Whole Person Care pilot designed to improve healthcare outcomes,
care and supports for the most vulnerable people in the county. The Sheriff's Office commits to
participating as a member of any necessary stakeholder group in order to assure the success of this effort.

Sincerely,

5 VAN,

Thomas A. Ferrara
Sherift-Coroner

TAFRLS /s

Dedicated to Conununity Service



City of Vacaville

Department of Housing Services

40 Eldridge Ave., Suite 2 « Vacaville, CA 95688
(707) 449-5675 « FAX (707) 449-6242

ESTABLISHED 1350

June 27, 2016

Sarah Brooks

Deputy Director

Health Care Delivery Systems
Department of Health Care Services
1501 Capitol Avenue

P.0. Box 997413, MS 4400
Sacramento, CA 95899-7413

RE: Letter of Support for Whole Person Care Pilot Program
Dear Ms. Brooks:

It is my pleasure to write a letter to discuss the Vacaville Housing Authority’s (VHA) support of Solano
County Health and Social Services (SCHSS) in the Whole Person Care Pilol being submitted to DHCS.

It is the understanding of the VHA that the goal of the Whole Person Care Pilot Program is to coordinate
health care, behavioral health, and social services to improve overall health of households through
cffective utilization of resources. This program would increase access to mental health services and
medical health care services for Housing Choice Voucher Participants and residents of Vacaville.

The VHA has worked with the SCHSS in the coordination and delivery of information regarding the
benefils received by VHA housing choice voucher participants. This coordination has helped in reducing
the administrative impact on the VHA and the SCHSS department in obtaining and providing benefit
information. The SCHSS has worked with the VHA since 2009 to identify potential applicants for the -
VHA’s Family Unification Program (FUP) Vouchers. FUP housing vouchers are available to families
with children who have not been able to reunify with their children or face separation from their children
due to lack of adequate housing, and eligible former foster youth.

If the SCHSS department is successful in its application for funding, the VHA will collaborate with the
project by distributing information about the project to Housing Choice Voucher participants and
Vacaville residents.

In conclusion, the VHA fully supports the efforts of the SCHSS department as they seek external funding
to support a Whole Person Care pilot designed lo improve health care outcomes, care and supports for the
most vulnerable people in the county.

Cant

Si gergly,

Emily Cantu
Director
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WPC Budget Template: Summary and Top Sheet

WPC Applicant Name: ‘Solana County Health and Sacial Services

Federa!Fun ds”

{iot to exceed 30M) -

Annual Budget Amount Requested

niedetermine

PY 1 Total Budget
Approved Application (75%,
Submission of Baseline Data (25%}

PY 1 Total Check

PY 2 Total Budget
Administrative Infrastructure
Delivery infrastructure
{ncentive Payments
FFS Services
PMPM Bundle
Pay For Reporting
Pay for Outomes

PY 2 Total Check

PY 3 Total Budget
Administrative Infrastructure
Delivery Infrastructure
Incentive Payments
FF5 Services
PMPM Bundle
Pay For Reporting
Pay for Outomes

PY 3 Total Checlk

PY 4 Total Budget
Administrative Infrastructure
Delivery Infrastructure
Incentive Payments
FFE5 Services
PMPM Bundle
Pay Far Repaorting
Pay for Outomes

PY 4 Total Check

PY 5 Total Budget
Administrative Infrastructure
Delivery Infrastructure
incentive Payments
FFS Services
PMPM Bundle
Pay For Reporting
Pay for Outomes . /

PY 5 Total Check i OK o



